ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
12 November 2018
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Dicconson, Bell, Gibbs, Sleight, Yeo and Widd.

Apologies were submitted from Councillor Eggleston and Ward Councillor Pollard.
There was one member of the public present.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

80/18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
81/18 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – (i) that the minutes of the meeting held on the 10 September 2018 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
82/18 RURAL HOUSING NEEDS SURVEY REPORT – The Rural Housing Enabler from East Riding of Yorkshire Council presented the findings of an affordable housing needs survey carried in the villages of Lockington, Etton, Lund, Dalton Holme and Beswick.  The aim of the survey was to determine whether there was a local housing need that could not be addressed by the open market.  The survey concluded that there was a need for a small number of affordable houses for families and for older people and ERYC was therefore in the process of looking for suitable sites.  New properties developed under this scheme could be purchased by eligible residents at a lower than market rate, but assurances were given that this would only be available to local people or people with a local connection.  A site in Etton had been identified for the older persons homes, but the Parish Council considered that poor highways access to the proposed site would make it unsuitable.    

Resolved – that the presentation would be noted and the Parish Council would formally comment on any schemes when they were presented.  
83/18 CLERK UPDATE – Humberside Police and Crime Commission had confirmed that a trial of the local community speed check initiative was to take place in the Humberside Police force area.  A revised template community emergency plan was circulated.  Due to the length of time since the last revision, it was agreed to start afresh and go back to the community for volunteers.

84/18 FEEDBACK FROM COUNCILLORS – It was noted that the “Battles Over” commemorations had been very well attended and a fitting tribute to those who gave their lives in World War 1.  Thanks were recorded to all those that had been involved in facilitating the event, particularly at the war memorial, lighting the beacon, reading the poems and playing the last post.  It was agreed the clerk would write to the Reverend who spoke on the evening.   Councillors commented that construction and trade traffic around the building sites in the village continued to be very busy.  The Clerk had reported to ERYC.  Councillor Sleight raised the new traffic scheme that had been introduced at the Routh / Wawne junction, commenting that such a scheme was needed on the B1248.  It was agreed that the Clerk would contact ERYC and ask why the Routh scheme had been approved when the B1248 scheme was not considered feasible.  Residents had commented on the overgrown trees / hedges near Amen Field.  Cllr Dicconson agreed to assess whether the task force could address.  It was noted that the standing water on the verge at Chantry Lane / Warter Road had not yet been addressed.  The Clerk agreed to chase up.  Councillor Dicconson commented that some of the village benches required further painting and maintenance and suggested an annual programme of migrating to recycled plastic benches.  It was agreed to consider this in the 2019/20 budget.   
85/18 CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· ERYC - Results from Drainage Survey

· ERYC - Planning Approval Granted – Tree works at the Old School House

· ERYC - Anti-Social Behaviour Statistics – 1 request to the ASB team from Etton.

· ERYC - Explanation of scaffolding / footpath closure requirements.

· ERYC - Housing Needs Survey

· Humberside Police – Giving consideration to trailing community speed check initiative

· ERYC - Planning Consultation for 18/03076/PLF South Dalton Hall Park Road South Dalton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PW

· ERYC - Planning Approval granted:  Erection of a dwelling and detached garage with associated hard and soft landscaping following demolition of existing dwelling and garage Location: 94 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ

· ERYC - Planning Approval granted:  Installation of 180 panel ground mounted solar photovoltaic array with associated cable runs Location: Land North West Of Wold Farm Kiplingcotes Road Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7QA

· ERYC - Local Plan Review Options consultation and event 

· ERYC – Invitation to submit scrutiny topics.


ii) that the Council would not comment on the South Dalton Hall application as it was outside of its area iii) that the Council would refer to ERYC’s advice on footpath closure should scaffolding be re-introduced on Chantry Lane.  

86/18 PLANNING APPLICATIONS – A planning consultation had been received for the wall on Chantry Lane, which had required comment from the Parish Council sooner than this meeting date.  Following consultation of Councillors by email, the Clerk responded with the majority view of supporting the comments made by the Enforcement Officer, who had objected to the application.   The Parish Council had previously enquired about the planning status of a new wall in the village.  The ERYC enforcement officer had informed the Parish Council that appropriate advice had been provided to the homeowner on planning requirements.    The Parish Council considered a planning consultation to fell three fir trees at 113 Main Street Etton, which were overhanding the highway.

Resolved – (i) that the Council notes the update from the Clerk and (ii) that the Council had no objections to the felling of Fir trees at 113 Main Street, Etton.
87/18 FUNDING OPTIONS FOR THE VILLAGE POND – The Council had received indicative quotes for works that could improve the depth of the pond, encourage more wild life and to make the pond a focal point of the village.  One proposal was to remove silt to allow for a greater water depth.  It was proposed to test a sample of the silt to determine whether it was contaminated, as this would have a significant impact on the cost of disposal.  External funding would be required to move ahead with any works at the pond and it was suggested that the Big Lottery Awards For All Fund might be an appropriate funding option for the project.  It was important to be able to demonstrate community engagement to satisfy the criteria for this fund.  Yorkshire Water had been asked to comment on whether water abstraction in the area might be a cause for low water levels.  It was noted that the bins at the pond were due for repair or renewal at it was agreed to consider this as part of the overall scheme.

Resolved – (i) that tests of silt from the pond are carried out to determine whether contaminated waste disposal was required (ii) that proposals for community engagement should be considered at the next meeting and (iii) that Yorkshire Wildlife Trust should be invited to attend the next meeting.

88/18 DOG FOULING SIGNAGE – The Parish Council were very disappointed to receive further reports of dog fouling, both within the village and on the surrounding roads and footpaths.  Councillors discussed further options available, beyond the leaflet and newsletter articles that had not been successful over the last few years.  


Resolved – that Councillor Gibbs would arrange for some high impact posters / signs to be designed that could be posted in the village.   

89/18 – VILLAGE TASK FORCE UPDATE – Councillor Dicconson reported that the latest task force morning had been very productive, with verges maintained, hedges cut, moss and weeds cleared from paths and the bus shelter facia painted.  In the last year a significant improvement had been made to the environment of the village.  However, the task force relied entirely on a very small pool of volunteers and it was felt that more volunteers were required if the initiative was to be sustainable.  


Resolved – (i) that all Councillors would provide Councillor Dicconson with suggestions of residents who might be interested in donating a few hours of their time every few months (ii) that the task force should be promoted through the noticeboard, social media and the newsletter.   
90/18 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts should be approved for payment:

	Clerk , Salary September£ 49.30

	HMRC, PAYE September, £33.20

	The RBL Poppy Appeal, 
Wreath Donation, £25.00

	Community Heartbeat Trust, Defibrillator First Aid Training £175

	Clerk, 

Salary October, £49.70

	HMRC , PAYE October £32.80

	ERYC, Street Lighting Service Level Agreement (?)



FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS - The next meeting of the Parish Council would take place on the 12th November 2018 at 7:30 pm and include agenda items on dog fouling signage and the village pond. 
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
366

